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Lawmakers to vote today on new Senate, Assembly lines

Jon Campbell 

March 15, 2012

ALBANY -- State lawmakers are preparing for a vote today on new district lines for the Assembly and Senate, while negotiations have come to a halt on congressional lines.

The Legislature's redistricting task force formally approved its final proposal for Senate and Assembly lines this morning, setting the stage for a vote in the afternoon. The new districts were unveiled in a bill late Sunday.

To view the Senate and Assembly districts being voted on, visit http://www.latfor.state.ny.us/maps/ under "2012 District Maps."

"I'm very confident that the measure will be time tested and will be supported in today's vote," said Sen. Michael Nozzolio, R-Fayette, Seneca County, who co-chairs the task force.

Gov. Andrew Cuomo has said he would veto the Legislature's lines unless lawmakers agreed to a constitutional amendment reforming the once-a-decade redistricting process, as well as a law that would serve as a backup if the amendment ultimately failed. A change to the state constitution requires approval from consecutively elected sessions of the Legislature, as well as a vote of the public.

While the amendment was introduced Sunday, a bill that would act as an insurance policy has yet to be introduced.

Nozzolio said lawmakers will soon act on the amendment, which would establish a 10-member bipartisan panel to redraw state and congressional districts beginning in 2022. The amendment would take the process out of the Legislature's hands unless it rejects the panel's proposed districts twice.

It will be put to a vote “very shortly,” Nozzolio said.

Members of the Legislature's Black, Puerto Rican, Hispanic and Asian Caucus spoke out against the proposed Senate districts this morning, with Assemblyman Karim Camara, D-Brooklyn, calling them "a vicious assault on the Voting Rights Act." Camara, the caucus' chairman, singled out districts in the city of Rochester, southern Westchester County, and on Long Island, which he says have been designed to split minority neighborhoods into separate districts and dilute their voting power.

The federal Voting Rights Act is meant to ensure the rights of minority voters are upheld.

"We see community groups of interest that are split, that are cracked, that are broken apart," Camara said. 

"It diminishes and dilutes the strength of their vote."

But the caucus, which has 35 members in the Assembly and 15 in the Senate, stopped short of vowing to vote in a bloc against the districts. Instead, Camara said it would consider suing in federal court under the Voting Rights Act.

Meanwhile, both Nozzolio and Assemblyman John McEneny, D-Albany, said negotiations have essentially come to a halt when it comes to congressional districts, increasing the likelihood that a federal court in Brooklyn will have the final say. McEneny co-chairs the redistricting committee with Nozzolio.

U.S. Magistrate Roanne Mann on Monday issued her final recommendation for paring New York's congressional delegation from 29 to 27, due to its slow rate of growth shown in the 2010 census. Absent a last-minute deal among lawmakers, Mann's plan could take effect as soon as Thursday when it is put to a public hearing in Brooklyn.  
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